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The Tulalip Tribes of Washington 

Notice to Bidders 

Sealed bid proposals will be received by The Tulalip Tribes of Washington, at the 116th Street NE 
Job Shack Site located at 11404 - 34th Avenue NE, Tulalip, WA for the following Project:  

BID SOLICITATION NUMBER 2019-101 

The Valve Can Lid Repair and Maintenance Project in accordance with the  
Drawings and Specifications prepared by: Parametrix 253-394-3649, 
hlongfellow@parametrix.com. The Construction Manager for the Project is Christina 
Parker, 306.716.5026, christinaparker@tulaliptribes-nsn.gov. 

The Valve Can Lid Repair and Maintenance project will include replacing and repairing existing 
utility structures on the Tulalip Reservation, including but not limited to locating and adjusting 
sanitary sewer manholes to grade; locating, adjusting, assessing, and repairing existing water valve 
boxes; adjusting existing fire hydrants, replacing existing guard posts; locating and adjusting 
existing survey monuments; and associated traffic control and surface restoration in accordance 
with these Specifications and the Plans. Work is located on the following roads within the Tulalip 
Reservation: Mission Beach Road, Totem Beach Road, Old Tulalip Road, Mission Avenue, 
64th Street NW, 70th Street NW, Totem Beach Loop Road, Marine Drive NW, Walter Mises Jr 
Drive, Turk Drive, Percival Road, Waterworks Road, Hermosa Beach Road NW, Potlach Beach 
Road, 6th Ave NW, Meridian Ave N, 14th Avenue NE, 27th Ave NE, Sandra Madison Loop Road, 
Levi Lamont Road, 81st Street NE, 30th Drive NE, 24th Avenue NE, 88th Street NE, 
29th Avenue NE, as further described in the Plans. 

Native American Preference related to contracting, subcontracting, and suppliers in the project is 
required and must meet The Tulalip Code, Chapter 9.05.  

Sealed bids will be received for: The Valve Can Repair and Maintenance Project until March 19, 
2020, at 2:00 p.m. at which time all bids will be opened and read aloud at the 116th Street NE Job 
Shack Site. All required bid documentation shall be submitted to the 116th Street NE Job Shack 
Site, by the scheduled bid date and times. ORAL, TELEPHONIC, FAXED, OR TELEGRAPHIC 
BIDS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED. 

A mandatory pre-bid meeting will be held on March 5, 2020, at 9:00 a.m. convening at the 
116th Street NE Job Shack Site located at 11404 - 34th Avenue NE, Tulalip, WA. 

Plans, specifications, addenda, bidders list, and plan holders list for this project are available 
through the Consolidated Borough of Quil Ceda Village – Tulalip Tribes’ online plan room. Free of 
charge access is provided to Prime Bidders, Subcontractors, and Vendors by going to: 
<http://www.quilcedavillage.org> and clicking on: “Government” then “Project Management” 
then scroll to the heading “Bidding Opportunities”. Free of charge access is also available on: 
<https://www.tulaliptero.com/InvitationToBid/TheTulalipTribes>. 
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